
 

Howard Street Corridor Improvement Project 

Public Meeting 1 Summary 

The City of Evanston Public Works Agency, in collaboration with the City of Chicago Department of 

Transportation, hosted the first public meeting for the Howard Street Corridor Improvement Project on 

Wednesday August 2, 2017. The meeting took place from 7:00-9:00 p.m. at the Levy Senior Center, 300 

Dodge Ave, Evanston, IL 60202.  

Eight members of the project team were present to review the project with attendees and receive input. 

These team members represented the City of Evanston, the Chicago Department of Transportation, 

Christopher B. Burke Engineering, Sam Schwartz Engineering, Altamanu and Metro Strategies. Three 

aldermen from the wards encompassing the study area co-hosted the meeting and were present to 

speak with constituents. Approximately 53 corridor residents, business owners, and other stakeholders 

attended the meeting. When asked how the attendees heard about the meeting, the majority of 

responses were evenly split between the notification flyer, email, and aldermanic notices. A few other 

attendees heard about the meeting through work, their landlord or a community group. 

Project Team Attendance 

Sat Nagar, City of Evanston, Public Works Agency 

Lara Biggs, City of Evanston, Public Works Agency 

Lubica Benak, Chicago Department of Transportation  

Mike Kerr, Christopher B. Burke Engineering 

Bobby Gunnells, Christopher B. Burke Engineering 

Jeff Househ, Christopher B. Burke Engineering 

Kelly Conolly, Sam Schwartz Engineering 

Phil Hutchison, Altamanu 

Lissa Domoracki, Metro Strategies 

Lilliane Webb, Metro Strategies 

Advisory Committee Attendance 

Alderman Rainey, 8th Ward Evanston 

Alderman Moore, 49th Ward Chicago 

Alderman Silverstein, 50th Ward Chicago 

Michael Land, 49th Ward Chicago 

Cynthia Ryan, Rogers Park Business Alliance 

Michael David, M&M Power King 



Upon entering the room, meeting attendees were asked to sign in and were offered a project fact sheet 

and comment form. Attendees were then invited to review the project exhibit boards. Project team 

members were present to discuss the boards in greater detail and answer any questions. 

Exhibit boards occupied one-half of the meeting room. The other half of the meeting room included 

rows of chairs (approximately 65) facing a screen. Food and beverages were available. 

Exhibit Boards 

Existing Traffic Volumes (2 boards) 

Pedestrian Zone Analysis 

Existing Pedestrian/Bicycle Volumes (2 boards) 

Initial Alternatives Cross Sections 

Aerial of existing conditions and proposed improvements for entire corridor (4 boards) 

Attendees were then invited to the other section of the meeting room for a brief presentation. Lara 

Biggs, City of Evanston, welcomed the group and introduced Alderman Rainey, Evanston 8th Ward. 

Alderman Rainey also welcomed attendees and introduced the two aldermen from Chicago, Alderman 

Joe Moore, 49th Ward, and Alderman Silverstein, 50th Ward, who each provided remarks and 

emphasized the importance of this project and the public’s input. Sat Nagar, City of Evanston, began the 

presentation by reviewing the project background, funding, goals and providing an overview of the 

Advisory Committee. Mike Kerr, Christopher B. Burke Engineering, then presented the existing 

conditions, typical sections of the initial alternatives, pedestrian improvements and streetscape 

improvements.   

Following the presentation, a brief question and answer period took place. These questions are included 

below. Attendees were then invited to review the exhibit boards in more detail, provide input to project 

team members, and complete comment forms. Twenty attendees submitted comment forms at the 

meeting.  

  



Public Questions, Comments and Answers:  

1. What signs will be added around pedestrian crosswalks? Does that include flashing lights?  

- Standard signage will be added per the MUTCD. Flashing beacons will be evaluated once 

guidance on use is published.   

2. Can you describe “street furniture”? Will there be benches? 

- These include trash cans, lights, and yes – benches. 

3. Will there be bus shelters? 

- No, there will not be new bus shelters, unless CTA expresses an interest. They are evaluating 

all stop locations. 

4. Who will maintain planters and trees? 

- The City of Evanston on the Evanston side and the City of Chicago on the Chicago side.  

5. Are lights designed to preserve dark sky as much as possible?  

- The City of Evanston is currently completing a light study separately. It is a consideration. 

6. Is there anything you can do about the individual in the wheelchair at Western? 

- That is something the Police Department is handling. 

7. Who is representing the Fire and Police Department? 

- We will pass on any comments to them. 

8. Will there be any drainage improvements? 

- Yes, there is a geotechnical investigation happening now. Infiltration solutions will be 

investigated. 

9. Why are you reducing the lanes of traffic to one? It’s hard to get through that area right now. 

- Cars tend to speed in that area, and there is one lane to the west and east. So removing a 

lane would make the one lane continuous. 

10. (Follow up to #10) That lane is also a right turn lane for McDonald’s and other businesses, so drivers 

are also speeding around others to turn. 

- We are leaving the existing condition as an alternative. So please tell us if that is what you 

want. 

11. Howard is the go-to street to get from the eastern side of Evanston/Rogers Park to McCormick. 

Other streets like Touhy are very slow, so I request for Howard lanes not to be further restricted.  

- We will look at the travel time with the elimination of the lane and share the results at our 

next meeting. 

12. If Howard is so attractive that it increases traffic, I would vote for reducing a lane to make it less 

appealing. The traffic would then be deterred from Howard. Who will decide if the travel time from 

losing a lane is acceptable? 

- It will be brought back to the Advisory Committee and the public. 

13. Is there a plan for more garbage cans? People waiting for and getting off of buses leave a lot of trash 

on the street. 

- Garbage cans can be street furniture additions (additional note to reach out to alderman for 

new garbage cans). 

14. I take the 201 bus a lot and the St. Francis bus stop is no longer at the St. Francis entrance. The bus 

still stops at the old entrance. There are many disabled people who need to access St. Francis and 

the bus stop should be at the actual corner of the entrance.  

- That is great feedback, and there is a representative here from CTA tonight. 



15. Does anyone know how much bike lanes are being used? I think bike usage is far less than 

anticipated. 

- CDOT has some of those counts, and we can look into that. 

16. Are the locations of Divvy stations factored into the design?  

- Yes, the current locations are being factored in, and CDOT has ridership data to determine 

how many stations are needed. Divvy stations also encourage biking, and we want people to 

be encouraged to ride in safe areas. Therefore the final plans may influence Divvy station 

placement. 

17. Is Phase 1 100% funded? How much will be from Evanston? 

- Yes, Phase I is fully funded and is about $300,000 from Evanston. For Phase I and II, local 

contribution is 30% and approximately $90,000 each. 

18. Should we be paying for this when there are other priorities in the ward? 

- (Alderman note) This is not from the Alderman’s infrastructure budget. 

19. What is the total cost of the project? 

- We have a rough estimate but do not have the final cost. 

20. Has there been any publicity to notify the public this is being considered prior to spending money 

for the study? 

- (Alderman note) This has been publicized for a few months. 

21. With financial problems of city, is the project necessary? 

- (Alderman note) This is our only opportunity. Infrastructure becomes more costly the further 

deteriorated it gets. The council voted unanimously to move forward with this project.  

22. There will be thousands of rats if the Burger King building is torn down. 

23. The bike lanes at Dodge/Howard, with dashed lanes, creates confusion on where cars should be 

driving and turning. Can there be signs? 

- We will talk to the City sign representatives. 
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Materials Provided at Meeting 

 



 

  



Sign In Sheets 

 



 



 



 



 


